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We thank the Secretary-General for the Report on strengthening and coordinating United 
Nations rule of law activities and for the sustained focus on the protection of justice, 
inclusive and accountable institutions and human rights, especially, in times of crisis. 
Armenia reaffirms the imperative of upholding rule of law at the national and 
international levels and thrives to constantly improve its regulatory framework to this 
end. 

As demonstrated in this year’s report, the Government of Armenia continues work
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Mr. Chairman, 

Corruption and lack of integrity bring about erosion of social and institutional trust 
leading to various forms of instabilities. In the absence of access to justice and respect 
for human rights, exacerbated by situations of crisis, such as the coronavirus pandemic, 
massive and systemic corruption may well lead to most dangerous developments, 
including conflict and violence. The situation in our region is illustrative in this regard.  

Having failed to build just, peaceful and inclusive society, the leadership of Azerbaijan, 
for decades, has been instrumentalizing the Nagorno-Karabakh conflict to cling on to 
power and silence dissent.   

In light of the sharp contrast with Armenia’s recent progress on human rights, democracy 
and rule of law, the dictatorial leadership of Azerbaijan - a country, where, for many 
years, elections have been marred by fraud and violence - has opted to start a massive 
military aggression in the middle of pandemic, aimed to divert attention from its 
dishonourable corrupt practices and internal insecurities. The appalling human rights 
record of Azerbaijan needs no introduction.  

It would be sufficient to recall the scandalous multi-billion dollar money-laundering 
scheme, named ‘Azerbaijani Laundromat’ exposed three years ago by the Organized 
Crime and Reporting Project as part of the Global Anti-Corruption Consortium in 


